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T E N N I S  T O U RNA MEN T  

MORE PLAYERS NEEDED 
FOR TOURNAMENT 
SATURDAY 29TH JULY 

Dawn Trophy mixed doubles 
tournament is planned for next 
Saturday afternoon.  

£10 entry.  

PLEASE MAKE THIS A 
SUCCESS BY SIGNING UP. 
DETAILS ARE OVERLEAF 

 

W E  A R E  D E L I G H T E D  T O  A N N O U N C E  T H E  J U L Y  2 0 2 3  5 0 : 5 0  L O T T E R Y  W I N N E R S  
 

  1 S T  P R I Z E    £ 3 7 . 5 0   B A L L   # 8    B E C K Y  W A T T S  
  2 N D  P R I Z E    £ 2 2 . 5 0  B A L L  # 4    L U C Y  S W I N B U R N  
  3 R D  P R I Z E    £ 1 5 . 0 0  B A L L  # 2 6    K E I T H  C H A P M A N  

 
J O I N  T H E  N E X T  L O T T E R Y  –  G R E A T  O D D S  O F  W I N N I N G ! ! !   
S I G N I N G - U P  D E T A I L S  A R E  L I S T E D  O N  T H E  L O T T E R Y  P A G E ) . .  A N D  Y O U  W I L L  B E  
H E L P I N G  O U R  F L O O D L I G H T  F U N D .  W E  C A N N O T  D O  T H I S  W I T H O U T  Y O U R  S U P P O R T  

WITH THE WARMER WEATHER WE ARE SEETING MORE PLAYERS PARTICIPATING IN THE 
FRIDAY EVENING AND SUNDAY MORNING SOCIAL SESSIONS.  ADDITIONAL SATURDAY 
SOCIAL PLAY WILL TAKE PLACE ON 12TH AUGUST AND 16TH SEPTEMBER 2-4 PM 

FURTHER DETAILS ARE AVAILABLE ON THE CALENDAR PAGE OF OUR WEBSITE 

 

J U N I O R  T E N N I S  C AM P S  

SUMMER CAMPS 

Reminder to book your 
spaces for Becky’s fabulous 
summer camps which will run 
on the following dates: 

 31st July, 1 & 2 August 
 7, 8 and 9 August 
 14, 15 and 16 August 
 21, 22 and 23 August 

Day rate is £23 for members 
and £25 for non-members. 
Contact Becky for booking.  

S UMME R  M EM B E RS H I P  

UNI STUDENT 
MEMBERSHIP!! 

It is not too late to make use of 
our special University student 
summer membership for £35.00. 
This will run until the end of 
September!!  

Further details are available on 
the Membership page on our 
website.  



Wanborough Tennis Club      

 

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/WanboroughTennisClub      
 

CLUB NEWS 
FLOODLIGHTS ON COURTS 1 AND 2 

New LED floodlights are expected to be fitted on courts 1 & 2 at the end of August or first week of September.  

VI WORLD GAMES IN BIRMINGHAM 

Dan Hopkins is now in final preparations for representing GB next month. Go Dan!!! 

NEW JUNIORS LTA YOUTH PROGRAM 

Becky is in the process of preparing a new juniors LTA youth programme schedule for next term. This should be 
announced in August or early September. 
 
 

CLUB POLICIES 
NEW CLUB POLICIES NOW AVAILABLE ON OUR WEBSITE 

We have recently updated of our Safeguarding Policy and Codes of Conduct, as well as creating new Social Media Policies. 
All policies have been published to our website. Please take time to familiarize yourselves with them. 

Also we would like to remind parents that all children under 12 must be supervised when playing on the courts (unless they are 
participating in the Summer Camp or official tennis lessons). 
 

 
 

 

 
 
Well what a Wimbledon 2023 was; full of fantastic tennis play 
and some big surprises. Wasn’t it lovely to see new young 
blood come through to win the Ladies and Mens – particularly 
as 2002 was the last time that somebody else besides the 4 
top greats won here (Djokovic, Federer, Nadal or Murray)!? It 
will be very interesting to see what happens in the US Open 
Tournament (28 August-10 September). 
 

 
Major  

Championships 

What player was the great Ilie Nastase referring to, when he 
said "we're playing tennis, and he's playing something else”? 
Answer: Bjorn Borg 

Which tennis player was fined $7,500 for spitting and 
swearing during his second-round win at the U.S. Open? 
Answer: Nick Kyrgios 

 
Tennis Trivia 

 

FUNDRAISER TOURNAMENT 
& CAKE SALE DETAILS 

We are looking forward to the Tennis Tournament 
and Cake Sale scheduled for Saturday 29th July 2-
5pm. All proceeds will go towards our Floodlight 
Project for Courts 3 and 4. 

PLEASE SIGN UP BY CONTACTING BECKY 
DIRECTLY 

The cost is £10pp payable on the day. 

If you cannot play, then perhaps you would be 
so kind as to donate a cake, or simply come 
down on the day to buy some cakes!  


